
Public Notice
PUBLIC NOTICE OF STORM 

WATER DISCHARGE 
	 Gold Eagle Coop plans to sub-
mit a Notice of Intent to the Iowa 
Department of Natural Resources 
to be covered under the NPDES 
General Permit Number 2 “Storm 
Water Discharge Associated with 
Industrial Activity for Construction 
Activities” for public construction in 
Hancock County, Iowa. 
	 The stormwater discharge will be 
from site grading associated with 
the erection of NH3 storage tanks, 
NH3 riser platform, gravel surfac-
ing, associated grading, and final 
seeding in Hancock County, IA. Soil 
disturbing activities will include the 
following: site clearing and grading, 
perimeter and other erosion and 
sediment controls, excavation, and 
roadway construction. The project 
is located within Bingham Town-
ship, Hancock County, Iowa along 
the northwest city limits of Woden, 
IA and more specifically within Sec-
tion 10, T-97-N, R-26-W Hancock 
County, Iowa. 
	 Runoff currently sheet flows off 
site to the south. The proposed 
site will sheet flow off-site through 
two non-point sources, with around 
half of the site to each the east and 
west. Through ditches, the runoff 
will flow 4,000’ south to Lindsey 
Creek and 17 miles southwest to 
East Fork Des Moines River. 
	 Comments may be submitted 
to the Storm Water Discharge Co-
ordinator, IOWA DEPARTMENT 
OF NATURAL RESOURCES, En-
vironmental Protection Division, 
Henry A. Wallace Building, 502 E 
9th Street, Des Moines, IA 50319-
0034. The public may review the 
Notice of Intent from 8 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m., Monday through Friday, at the 
above address after it has been re-
ceived by the department.
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